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7 May 2019

Dear Parent/Carers

Year 10 Summer Examinations

As you are aware your daughter/son will be sitting internal examinations this summer on Wednesday 12 June until Wednesday 26 June 2019. These examinations will be based on GCSE papers similar to what the students will be taking in twelve months’ time. They have all been issued with a timetable.

It is important that your daughter/son treats these examinations very seriously and invests the requisite time and effort in preparing and focusing for these examinations. I would appreciate your support in reminding your daughter/son of this. 

GCSE Tiers of Entry

In the following subjects the school has to specify if each student’s GCSE examination is going to be for the higher or foundation tier:

(i) 
Mathematics GCSE

(ii) 
Spanish GCSE

(iii) 
Science GCSE’s (i.e. double science, biology, chemistry, physics).

Higher tier papers are intended to test between grades 9 down to grade 4.  

As you will be aware GCSE is now graded between 9 to 1 and that these ‘reformed’ GCSE examinations are considerably more challenging.  Ofqual have been very clear in their instruction and expectations for the tiers.  There will be no leniency by the exam boards and if students on the day of the exam do not attain a grade 4 they will simply receive an unclassified (U) grade. Equally Ofqual has also been clear in the expectation that schools will enter students they believe capable of attaining Grades 1 -5 for foundation tiers, with only those from a borderline grade 5 – 6 and above being entered for the higher tier, and as a school we will follow this advice.  We do not want to risk a student receiving a Grade U and our professional judgement will be used to determine the Tier based on the evidence we have around any students performance, this will be the final decision with regard to the tier of entry, unfortunately in a system that asses 600,000 students at one time, hope does not triumph over the pre-determined distribution of grades awarded.   
What this means for your child:

· The school will decide who is entered for higher or foundation tier when entries are made in February of Year 11.  
· GCSE tiers of entry will be based on current attainment as demonstrated by the end of Year 10 and Year 11 mock examinations. 
· Only students who are consistently demonstrating a strong grade 5, or better, attainment will be considered for higher tier.  
· Students who are considering applying for sixth form courses in science subjects need to be aware that colleges such as Birkenhead Sixth Form are specifying a minimum of a GCSE grade 6 for entry to these courses.  Grade 6 requires that pupils are sitting higher tier.  
To assist the students in the year group with preparation for the examinations they have all been provided with an examination revision planner, which they should use to map out when they will be doing their revision and in which subject. 
I wish your daughter/son the best of luck in these forthcoming examinations.

Yours sincerely

J Rice
Mr J Rice

Assistant Headteacher, Head of KS4

